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Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – APRIL 28, 2016
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

[bookmark: _GoBack]CALL TO ORDER  6:35 pm

Chris McCarthy moved to call the meeting to order, seconded by Jacqui Hillman

In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Chris McCarthy, Pam Boyd, Sandra Hoffmann, Emma Curry

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Letter of Thanks was sent to Highlands Board of Education for use of the gym at the elementary school for the Combined Open Gym Night program and the Winter Soccer Clinic

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Regina Hawley Keelen made a motion to approve the Minutes from March 24, 2016 Regular Meeting, seconded by Chris McCarthy and approved by unanimous vote.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
No Public Comment

PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Town Wide Garage Sale – Sandra reported that there were 26 people signed up as of last week.  Regina said that she refurbished 6 of last year’s signs and has placed them around town.  She will order flags.  Henry Hudson’s Band will be selling coffee and baked goods the day of the sale and asked that a flyer be given out with the maps.  Henry Hudson will also be running a clothing drive, and will pick up any leftover clothing after the sale so a flyer announcing this will also be put with the maps.
· Youth Commission – Emma reported for the Youth Commission.  She said that there will be a Beach Cleanup Saturday, April 30th between 9 am and noon.  The Youth Commission will be handing out maps for the garage sale.  They will be participating in the Relay for Life on June 11th and 12th.  They will work the Fireman’s Fair in July, a Car Wash in August, and a Color Run in September.  The Youth Commission was also contacted about helping out again this year with Hero’s on the Water, date to be determined.

· Summer Recreation – Jacqui reported that Seth has taken another job for the summer and will not be able to run the Summer Recreation program this year.  He has however offered to help out in any way needed.  Jacqui said that they have offered the Director’s job to Ryan Patrick from Henry Hudson and Assistant Director to Laura Santoro.  There was discussion of doing a cleanup and inventory of the Recreation Trailer before the start of the program.  Adam Hubeny will reach out to Mr. Gilhaus regarding a trip to the Keansburg Water Park.  Regina has set up a Magician and is looking into a Seining trip and an outing into Lenape Woods, with Joe Reynolds, local Environmental Science Professor.

· Spring/Summer Clinics – Regina noted that there will be a Spring Field Hockey Clinic and a Spring Soccer Clinic.  She said that the Fall Soccer Clinic just ended and that they received positive feedback regarding both the program and the price.   Summer Clinics will be Field Hockey and Soccer.  Regina said she would like to set up a Skateboarding activity.  The Marine Science Camp will run two sessions this year.  They have offered two scholarships, to children in financial need and six internships for 10th and 11th grade students.

OLD BUSINESS:  
There was no Old Business

NEW BUSINESS: 
There was discussion regarding holding a Trunk and Treat for next year as well as some activities for after the Tree Lighting, including a Horse and Buggy Ride.

ADJOURN: 
Chris McCarthy motioned to adjourn, Pam Boyd seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 7:05 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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